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BCHS PROPERTIES 
 

Ehmann Home  
1480 Lincoln, Oroville 

Saturdays ñ 11:00 am - 3:00 pm 
530-533-5316 

 

Museum - Archives 
Corner of Spencer and Baldwin 

Oroville 
530-533-9418 

 

Museum  
Friday from 9 am - Noon  

Saturday from 11 am - 3 pm 
 

Archives 
Thursday and Friday   

9 am - Noon 
 

Oregon City School 
2100 Oregon Gulch Road 

Oregon City, CA 
Saturday & Sunday from 1 pm to 4 pm 

530-533-1849 
 

Bangor Church 
5370 LaPorte Road, Bangor, CA  

Noon to 2 pm on 1st & 3rd Saturday 
Closed:  Dec., Jan., Jul. and Aug. 

530-679-2112  

Slickens 

BUTTE COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
buttecountyhistoricalsociety.org       visit us on facebook       buttehistory@sbcglobal.net 
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Members  receive: 
 

¶ Slickens (monthly newsletter) 

¶ The Digginõs (quarterly 
publication) 

¶ 10% discount on museum store 
purchases 

¶ Early notice of BCHS programs 
and activities 

Joining the Butte County 
Historical Society 

 
BCHS is primarily supported by 
memberships and donations from 
the people and the friends of Butte 
County and receives no direct 
government funding. Membership in 
BCHS is open to all.  

BCHS Membership Application 

Name 
Address 
City                ZIP 
Phone  
E-mail 

Check one: 
 ___Individual ($30) ___Supporting ($50) 
 ___Family ($40) ___Sustaining ($100)  
 ___Senior ($25) ___Organization ($30) 
 ___Senior Family ($35)  

Mail with your check to: BCHS,  P. O. Box 2195, Oroville, CA  95965 
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A History of  the Bella Vista Hotel, The Oddfellows Home and beyond 

Sunday, April 7th at 2:00 pm 
Butte County Historical Society Museum, 1749 Spencer Avenue, Oroville California 

Local historian Mark Karr was spurred to organize this 
program after thinking about a newspaper article in his 
collection dated February 19, 1919. It mentioned that 
the former Odd Fellows Home was all but demolished 
and would be completely gone in the following couple 
of weeks. It seemed like an appropriate time to him to 
celebrate what the home had brought to Oroville, but 
also to recognize how beautiful the original building 
had been. In recent weeks, Mark, with the permission 
of the property owner, has been able to explore the 
grounds and will share some great photos of remnants 
of the original structures. Combined with Peter Sellars' 
presentation on everything to do with the Odd Fellows 
operation of the home, this is sure to be very interesting 
for everyone who has ever wondered about this almost 
mythic structure. 

Save the date — Mark your calendars now! 
 

BCHS’s Oregon City School Annual BBQ 
Sunday, May 26 

 

Jim Holt and crew will be enticing us with the      
wonderful aroma of barbequed tri-tip and chicken, 
not to mention those great side-dishes and desserts. It 
will be a relaxing time in a beautiful place. Look for    
details in the May issue of Slickens. 
 

See page 3 for other Spring & Summer events. 

A relaxing afternoon at a previous Oregon City School BBQ. 



   

 

Page 3 Page 2 

Greetings fellow historians 
   History, what does it mean? Or 
should I say what does it mean to you? 
All of us have something to add to this 
experience. Have you told your      
children about your familyõs genealogy, 
your time at college, or military ser-

vice? We all have something to share. 
  Last month I did a random little video that I posted on 
Facebook. I wanted to bring attention to the native 
plant garden that Lowell Ahart, a BCHS volunteer, has 
installed and maintains for us at the Museum and      
Archives. Now that Spring is here the garden is quickly 
jumping to life and reveling its true identity. Many plants 
are telling us stories if we stop and take the time to look 

and listen. The plants in our County can tell us volumes, 
as a matter of fact, agriculture was our second gold rush. 
The citrus industry, olive and rice is just a small piece of 
a larger book, one that Iõm planning on putting to paper 
hopefully this year. There is too much to tell in a       
paragraph but let me say - I learn something every day 
be it of science or history, they go hand and hand. 
  So for now take a moment to stop and see the garden, 

take that hike on Table Mountain and see the wild-  

flowers and while youõre there, stop at the Oregon City 

School House. If youõre lucky you will learn something 

and maybe someone will learn something from you as 

well. 

     Kent Fowler 

PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE 

 

The BCHS Mission  
is to preserve Butte County's rich 
and varied history, making it  
engaging and meaningful for all.  

 

Board Meets at the Ehmann Home the 
 2nd Wednesday at 7 pm 

 

2018 Officers 
President - Kent Fowler 
Vice President - Vacant 

Secretary - Sandy Brodrick 
Treasurer - Dorothy Lindsay 

 

Board Members at Large 
Peggie Adamson 
Dixie Hargrove 

Tim Holt 
Larry Mauch 
Larry Tracy 

Dale Wangberg, Ex-officio 
 

Publications Staff 
Digginõs - Nancy Brower 
Slickens - Sally McCoy 

 

Museum Director - Lucy Sperlin 
Ehmann Home - Alberta Tracy 

Yes, I received the photos also.  Hers are better than mine. Lowell's  

last name is Ahart.  I think that it would be great to give him some  

press and remind people about the native plant garden behind the  

archives.  It is greening up nicely now. 

Olive Oil's Night Out 
 

Ladies, help us kick off our an-
nual Olive Festival by attending 
an exciting night out at the his-
toric Gray Nurse Hardware 
building in downtown Oroville. 
Bring your friends and enjoy an 
evening of dining on tasty hors 
d'oeurvres, cooking demonstra-
tion, raffles, no host bar and 

dessert. The event will be from 6pm to 9pm on 
Saturday, June 8th.Tickets are $25.00 and can be 
purchased by sending a check to: BCHS, PO Box 
2195, Oroville, Ca. Space is limited so get your 
tickets early. 

After a hiatus of several years, BCHS 
is once again hosting a Museum 
Conference for all museums and  
historical organizations in Butte 
County. The loss in the Camp Fire 

of the collections of the Paradise Genealogical Society 
and the Gold Nugget Museum, in addition to numerous 

historic structures, has illuminated the need to work     
together, see how we can help each other, and talk about 
possibilities for preservation and dissemination of Butte 
County history through digitization. The all-day event, 
titled òWhere Are We and Where Do We Go from 
Here?ó will be held on Saturday, May 4th at the Ehmann 
Home in downtown Oroville, starting at 9:00 a.m..      
Registration fee:  $15 with lunch included or $10 without 
lunch. Call the Archives at 533-9418 for details or to    
reserve a spot.  

 

Bob Jackson, of Oroville, recently provided us with a  

digital copy of his compendium of Oroville history notes, 

which started with entries in the 1915 City Directory, and 

followed businesses, people and just about everything else 

about Oroville in following decades. It is a compilation of 

news clips, ads, and other tidbits, arranged alphabetically, 

like an encyclopedia. Many thanks to Nancy Brower who 

paid to have it printed and comb bound. It is now in hard 

copy (four thick volumes) and is available for researchers 

at the Archives. Bob had access to many privately held 

photos which illustrate the volume. Phil Ravert contribut-

ed to the work, particularly in the area of early drugstores.  

The Archives also has a pdf copy of the book which al-

lows us to search for a specific word or name.   

   

 

 

NUGGETS   from the Archives  
               by Lucy Sperlin  

Butte County 
Museum Conference 

9th Annual Olive Festival 
Saturday, June 15, 2019 

   
 

Working at the Archives is always 
interesting. One never knows what 
each day will bring. Occasionally it 
is really quiet, and we work all 
morning with no visitors. Other 
days it is reminiscent of Grand  
Central Station with the phone  
ringing and several people coming 
through the door. It is like the 
years that I worked at the library 
reference desk because you never 
know what someone will ask. 
Sometimes they are tracing their 
family, at other times they are in 
search of information about an 
event or a place. Photographs are a 
common request. The first source 
that we usually check is Past-     
Perfect, our cataloging database  to 
see what we may have in the      
collections. If the question is about 
a business, community, or almost 
any other topic, we can let them 
use the Standing Files which     
contain news clippings and other 
items by subject. After that we turn 
to county histories and sources  
appropriate to the requested     
subject. We even check with other 

researchers who we know who are 
experts on various topics. Some-
times we refer researchers to other 
places like the County Hall of    
Records or other historical        
societies.  On the quiet days, we are 
processing incoming collectionsé 
numbering, cataloguing, doing data 
entry and getting everything into 
appropriate protective storage. 
Working at the archives keeps your 
mind nimble. I have learned so 
much about local history in the 
years that I have been a volunteer 
at the archives. 
While the research is going on,   
other volunteers are performing 
the tasks that allow PastPerfect to 
search our collection. First items 
must be cataloged with sufficient 
detail so that searches will find the 
appropriate name or subject. Then 
another person types the infor-
mation into the template provided 
by the program.  Meanwhile others 
are scanning photographs or taking 
photographs of objects. Each item 
is numbered and stored in the     
appropriate location, e.g. photo 
files, numerical documents boxes, 
boxed books, etc.    
  Nancy Brower 

So many vendors, such a great time! Be sure to mark your 

calendar. 

New Source Now Available 

Is there a YELLOW STRIPE 
on your Slickens’ mailing label? 

 

If there is, we have not yet received your 
dues for 2019. If they are not received by 
Monday, April 29th, your name will be 
dropped from the membership rolls. We 
hope that you continue to support our     
mission to preserve and make available Butte 
County's fascinating history. 

BCHS Archives 

A Day at the Archives 


